
The latest arrangements of face-to-face classes and lunch arrangements for 
students  
 

Dear Parents,  

 

The Education Bureau has announced the latest arrangements of face-to-face lessons, including 

the suspension of vaccination requirements which was planned to be implemented in secondary 

schools starting from 1st November. As our school has met the required vaccination rate, that is, 

90% or more of the total number of students of the school eligible to receive vaccination have 

received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days, we will apply to the Education Bureau for 

whole-day face-to-face classes. Whole-day face-to-face classes will be resumed commencing 7th 

November 2022 (Monday). The arrangements are as follows:  

 

31/10(Monday) to 4/11(Friday)  

S1 to S4: 8.10 am to 1.30 pm (face-to-face lessons following the current half-day timetable).  

 

S5 to S6: 8.10 am to 4.10 pm (face-to-face lessons following the current half-day timetable in the 

morning and face-to-face supplementary lessons in the afternoon)  

 

Commencing 7/11 (Monday)  

S1 to S6 Whole-day face-to-face classes (8:10 am – 4:00 pm). 

 

Lunch arrangements for students 

 

All S1 to S3 students need to stay at school for lunch. The tuck shop will provide meal ordering 

service. On October 28 (Fri), two meal order forms were distributed to each student. Please refer 

to the attachment for details. Students can also bring their own food or have lunch delivered by 

their parents to the school gate. 

 

If students apply for having lunch at home, they can collect the application form from their class 

teacher on 31st October (Monday). After receiving the form, the class teacher will contact the 

parents to confirm the application. Students go home for lunch only after the application has been 

approved by the school. A "Home Lunch" card will then be issued to the student for identification.  

 

For S4 to S6 students, light meals from the tuck shop such as sandwiches are provided. Students 

are also allowed to bring their own lunch boxes or eat out. 

 

Details of the arrangements for the resumption of whole-day face-to-face classes and lunch 

arrangements will be announced later through a circular. Parents are advised to pay attention. If 

you have any questions, please contact the class teacher. 

 

 



Appendix 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Each student will receive two copies of the lunch meal order form. Students of English classes will 

also receive a lunch meal order form in both Chinese and English. 

 

Please remind students that one of the meal order forms must be returned to the class teacher 

next Monday (31/10) and the other meal order form must be paid at a convenience store or a bank 

(please refer to the instructions for payment methods stated on the meal order form) on or before 

2nd November. After payment, you must submit both the receipt and order form to the tuck shop 

by yourself. If students do not order the meal, please sign both copies of order forms to confirm 

this. Hand in the forms to the class teacher on next Monday (31/10). 

 

If you decide not to order the meal before 2nd November, you must inform the staff of tuck shop 

for cancellation before 3rd November. Otherwise, the staff of the tuck shop will follow up and 

collect the payment. 

 

Wai Kiu College 


